Lieutenant Colonel (Retired) Bob Crouch grew up in a military family and graduated from high school in Heidelberg, Germany.  He is a Distinguished Military Graduate of the University of Tampa ROTC program, and was commissioned a Second Lieutenant in May 1990. During his 20+ year Army career, Bob served in various command and staff positions in units across the United States, in Germany, and in Iraq. He currently serves as the Vice President of the National Mounted Warfare Foundation.
His education includes a Bachelor of Science degree in Business Management from the University of Tampa, a Master of Arts degree in International Relations from the University of Oklahoma, and he is currently pursuing a Doctorate of Business Administration with a specialization in Leadership from Capella University.
Bob became a Rotarian on April 6th, 2012. He has served the Rotary Club of Killeen Heights in multiple capacities, including Programs Chair (2 years), Director, Service Projects (3 years), President-Elect, President (2017-18).   At the District 5870 level, Bob has served as an Assistant Governor (3 years) and Chair of the Career and Technical Education Scholarship program (1 year).  He is a Paul Harris Fellow, a member of the Paul Harris Society, a Major Donor Level 1, a Rotary Benefactor, and a Sustaining Member.  He inducted to the District 5870 Roll of Fame in 2018. 
Bob is a lifetime member of the National Eagle Scout Association, the Association of Quartermasters, the 13th COSCOM Association, the Association of the United States Army (AUSA), Veterans of Foreign Wars, the American Legion, and the National Society of Leadership Excellence. He currently serves as a member of the Board of Governors for the Central Texas-Fort Hood chapter of AUSA, board member for the Cove House Emergency Homeless Shelter and the Copperas Cove Boys and Girls Club, and is very active in his church.
Bob and his wife, Dr. Coleen Crouch, have a son, Kennedy, a graduate of Stephen F. Austin State University, and a daughter, Lucy, a graduate of the University of Tampa.

